 Executive Committee Meeting
Minutes

Tuesday, March 22, 2011
2:00 pm, Dean’s Conference Room, E-203
Present: Dean D. Hayhurst, Drs. R. German, G. Lee, M. Mehrabadi, A. Plotkin, & K. Walsh, Mr. L. Hinkle, Ms. C. McClain
Dean Hayhurst called the meeting to order at 2:07 pm.    
1. 2011/12 Equipment and Instructional Replacement List:  Dean Hayhurst provided clarification to the committee regarding the equipment request list currently being compiled by the departments.  This list represents requests from all funding sources including lottery funds.  The actual source of funds is determined by Academic Affairs, and is not a concern of the College, as long as stated criteria for the requests is met. There was some confusion about this at the last meeting. Ranked lists are due from the departments by the end of the semester. The committee discussed strategies and priorities for composing the equipment requests.
2. Explore SDSU Day – Wrap Up:  Dean Hayhurst thanked Mr. Hinkle for a successful event.  There was a good crowd of people throughout the morning.  Mr. Hinkle has asked for feedback and suggestions from all those that participated.
3. Non-Resident Tuition Waivers:  The Dean’s Office received and shared information on the number of non-resident tuition waivers that are available; this number is down from last year.  The impact of this on the College was discussed.
4. Faculty Searches:   Dr. Lee reported that three interviews have been conducted for the ECE position; a recommendation from the department will be made when Dr. Tummala returns the first week of April.  CCEE has also interviewed three candidates.  Dr. Walsh expects a recommendation from the committee soon.
5. President’s Leadership Fund Awards for Faculty and Staff Excellence:  Ms. McClain reviewed the criteria for this award.  One nomination has been received.  Others are due to the Dean’s Office prior to the March 30, 2011 deadline. 
6. Joint Doctoral Program Funding:   Dean Hayhurst provided a hand-out listing the JDP expenses currently due to UCSD.  The committee discussed the funding of the JDP, as well as support by SDSU and by the Division of Graduate Affairs and Research.  Status of new applications and available slots in the Program were also reviewed.
7. IRA Funding:  Mr. Hinkle provided a hand-out with preliminary IRA allocations for student organizations in all Colleges for 2011-12.  Engineering’s allocation for next year is influenced by our successfully spending all funds available in the current year.  Mr. Hinkle is working closely with AESC and the student organizations to be sure that their allocations for this year are fully used.  Funds can be spent for student to participate in and travel to conferences and competitions, and for other instructionally related activities by students.  
8. College of Engineering Year-End Banquet – L. Hinkle:  Mr. Hinkle announced that the Year-End Banquet will be Sat. April 23, 6:30 pm in the PPG Alumni Center.  Students are planning the event, and have specifically requested that more engineering faculty be involved.  They are planning awards to be given out by faculty, and awards to be given to faculty.  Mr. Hinkle will invite faculty; he asks that chairs encourage members of their departments to attend.  It was noted that while primarily seniors attend, the event is open to all engineering students.
9. ADC Updates:   Dean Hayhurst gave an update on searches at the university level.  Four candidates for the VP of Research and Dean of the Graduate Division position have been identified and invited to campus during the month of April.  Associate Dean German is on the search committee and provided additional information to the group.  One candidate for the Dean of the Library has accepted the invitation for an on-campus interview; that interview took place last week.  There are three finalists for the Dean of the College of Business position and on-campus interviews are scheduled for early April.
10. Roundtable:
· Dr. Mehrabadi – asked for discussion of the Student Success Fee voting results.  Dean Hayhurst stated that engineering had the highest percentage of students vote.  The group reviewed areas where our connection with the students on this issue could have been improved including reaching out more to graduate students and giving presentations in classes, not only to student organizations.  Dean Hayhurst said that we followed the suggestions of the student leadership in scheduling presentations to students.
· Dr. Mehrabadi – asked the status of the new building for engineering.  Dean Hayhurst stated that while the needs in the College of Engineering are clearly understood, currently the State of CA has no bonding capacity to fund such major projects.
· Dr. German – commented that his sense is that overall giving is down in the College.  The Dean reviewed personnel changes that we’ve experienced within the development staff and his belief that we have a good team in place.
Mr. Hinkle moved, Dr. Walsh seconded and the committee unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 3:07 pm.

Submitted by Cindi McClain, April 4, 2011.
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